
MINUTES OF A SPECIAL PUBLIC MEETING OF THE

MAYOR AND BOARD OF ALDERMEN

OF THE TOWN OF VIDALIA, LOUISIANA,


HELD ON THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER  2, 2021 AT 6:00 P.M.  
AT THE VIDALIA TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM, 200 VERNON STEVENS BLVD., VIDALIA, LA
The Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Vidalia, Louisiana, met, in special session, at the Vidalia Town Hall meeting room, in Vidalia, Louisiana, on Thursday, September 2,  2021, at 6:00 P.M. 
There were present:  Mayor Buz Craft, Aldermen Jon Betts, Brent Smith, Tommy Probst  and Alderwoman Rosa I. Demby.   
There was absent:  Alderman Robert Gardner.
There were also present:  Piara Wilson, Municipal Clerk; George C. Murray, Jr.,  Municipal Attorney; and Jay LaSyone, Municipal Manager.

The meeting was opened by the Mayor with the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance by those present, and  the invocation was given by Alderman Betts.
A quorum being present, the Mayor declared the Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Vidalia, Louisiana, to be duly convened, in special session, as the governing authority of said municipality, and opened the meeting for the conduct of business.
The Mayor then announced the purpose of the meeting was to have a public hearing to discuss proposed projects and receive public input concerning possible alternative uses of surplus hydroelectric royalties.  A motion was then made by Alderman Betts, seconded by Alderman Smith, and unanimously carried by those present, to enter into the Public Hearing.  The Mayor then announced that they were in the Public Hearing to receive the comments and discuss proposed projects.  At this time, he recognized Mrs. Ellen Yates who passed out hand-outs to the Board members concerning the projects that the Beautification Committee is proposing for the use of Hydro funds.  After passing out the hand-outs, she went over the google earth pictures of an entrance from the Courthouse down Texas Street and Concordia Avenue over to the levee.  Following Mrs. Yates’ presentation, the Mayor recognized Mrs. Bradford who had questions and suggestions about sidewalks in certain areas of the Town as well as improved drainage.  The Mayor advised that there was $150,000.00 presently in the Town’s budget to address some of those problems.  There being no further comments or questions or suggestions from the public, the Mayor turned to the Board for their input. Alderman Probst spoke first.  He indicated that in the past there had been talk about neighborhood cameras and would like to know the status of that project.  The Mayor called on Mr. Bobby Paul to answer that question and gave the current status.  At the conclusion of a short discussion, the Mayor advised that they are going to be looking into getting neighborhood cameras.  He next called on Alderman Smith for any suggestions.  Alderman Smith then reiterated the projects he had spoken about in the August 31 meeting, being splash pads at a playground and improving the current location of the hook-ups for the use of the Relay for Life Project as well as for baseball and softball overflow.  He also spoke about nets for the softball and baseball fields.  The Mayor then called on Alderwoman Demby who said that she is concerned with getting signs and possibly other devices to control the speeding on Martin Luther King Street going South out of Town.  The Mayor then called on Alderman Betts who reiterated the playground issues and suggested that they may add another $300,000.00 to the project for a total of $450,000.00.  The Mayor next reported on the status of the pond out by the City Hall and stated that there has been significant repair work done  there, and that a project to stabilize the banks of the pond is being looked at.  The Mayor then spoke about the need to finish Polk Park and to connect that park with the Riverfront.  The Mayor then reported that the Town is considering digitizing the old records that are stored with the Town.  He next reported that someone has requested that the soccer fields be lighted.  He then stated that he would like to get a comprehensive plan to clear all of the limbs over the power lines.  Lastly, he indicated that he would like to extend the Christmas lights all the way to the City limits both on Martin Luther King and the highway.  Following some additional discussions about things that were not pertinent to the Hydroelectric money, the Mayor asked for a motion to exit the Public Hearing.  Alderman Smith made the motion to exit the Public Hearing, seconded by Alderwoman Demby, and unanimously carried by those present.  Following exiting the Public Hearing, Alderwoman Demby made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Alderman Betts, and unanimously carried by those present.  The meeting was declared adjourned.
/s/ Piara Wilson______________________

/s/ Buz Craft______________________
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